
President’s Report 2012/13
1. We know we are 51 - thanks again to Oon Tat & Gabriel, 61 if from first meeting of our 

august founders.  We celebrated our 50th anniversary on 25th May 2012 with a talk by 
current HM, respected educationist Jalil Sa’ad, the first old boy to helm the PFS after many 
years.  The school is in serious need to improve standards.

2. www.ofa.sg continues to be current under Jeff’s careful stewardship.  A website is vital, 
going forward: (i) updated contact list (confidentiality feature), (ii) records of old frees & 
past events and (iii) details of upcoming events/on-line registration.  

3. Despite no necessity, Gabriel continues to snail mail notices to seniors and Teik Kooi 
continues to keep proper accounts, keeping a separate Life Members account.

4. I will present a pictorial report, most of which is already on our website.  I am glad to report 
the Dr Wu Lien-Teh project has come to fruition, with an international society, based in 
Penang.  Check out www.wulientehsociety.org.

5. I attended the Penang Economic Conference 19-30 June 2013, very informative and 
enjoyable (Sadler Well’s SUTRA wu-shu).  Past Minister George Yeo also delivered an 
illuminating address.  Took time to also attend PFS Carnival 2013, visit the new OFA 
Queensbay as well as meet President Saw & MC after their meeting at OFA.

6. What can you do?  Give feedback / ideas and keep your contact details current.  Give 
support by attending functions, getting a group like class reunion, pay in advance as that 
would help in logistics and link with OFAS and www.ofa.sg.

7. Hopefully, more will contribute to become life members so that we can achieve our 
objective of CTB “PFS Alumni as part of the Fabric of Singapore”.  Kheng Hock and others 
have been helpful to stitch this together.  Gabriel will report on its progress. 

8. We thank VP Hock Leong for tonight’s arrangement.  A printed copy of this and the Harbin 
and LKCSoM reports are on each table for your reference.

FORTIS ATQUE FIDELIS!                                                                                                                           

Dr Alex K H Ooi, President                                 
21 October, 2013

It has been an exciting and fruitful year.                         
Your MC met monthly (thank you all for support) at 

my home or club, enjoying deliberations and 
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